
                                          Illowa Intergroup Business Meeting Minutes 
                                                          February 5, 2018 

The meeting was called to order at 6:00 pm by Paul P. 
  
ATTENDANCE:  
  
Groups Present:  Bettendorf, Courage to Change, Henry County, Marquette, New Beginnings; 

Primary Purpose 
  
Officers Present:  
  
Chairs Present: Chair- Paul p., Office Manager- Lisa W., Secretary- Monique M., Treasurer- Park P., 

District 90 Liaison- Randy C. 
  
Treasurer’s Report: Income was $3008.86 with the breakdown as follows: Contributions $1618.42, 

Events $0, Sales $1390.12, Prudent Reserve Interest $ .32   

Expenses totaled $2403.93, with the following breakdown:  General expenses $1813.48, Events $0, 

Literature $590.45, Workman’s Comp Ins $0 

  

Total Income minus expense=  $604.93 for the month.   

  

Total in the bank accounts = $3131.43 with the following breakdown: 

Checking $1503.64, Savings (prudent reserve) $1527.79, Events $100.00 

  

In love and service, Park P. 

  
Events Chair: All is well with Events! I have spoke with Don M. Our speaker to confirm our date 

which is again confirmed. 

 

I also sent Amot audio our flyer and confirmed with them as well. Our events committee will be 

meeting later this month. Lisa will have raffle tickets and a flyer available at the meeting tonight. 

We are still asking groups to donate money for a coffee ($42 per urn), and a raffle basket. Raffle 

baskets can be dropped off at the Intergroup! Please let me know if you have any questions! 

 

In love and service, Vicki F. 

  

Office Manager's Report: Things are going well.  I am passing out Anniversary event tickets tonight 

to all Intergroup reps, so if you miss the meeting, please come in and get some.  Tickets are on 

sale from your reps and from the office for $25.  Sales will end a couple of weeks before the event 

so be sure to get yours early! 

I am going out-of-town Feb. 14-20.  Many thanks to my amazing volunteers who have stepped up 

once again to cover the office in my absence.  I am so grateful. 

Call counts for January were 4 12-step, 80 information, 0 Alanon and 38 visitors. 

Please let me know if you know of any additions, deletions, or corrections to our birthday 

list.  Thank. 

In love and service, Lisa W. 

  

District 9:  Hi from District 9 

The District will hosting a mini event on 2/10 at the Bettendorf Community Center. Starts at 500 followed by a pot 

luck the a presentation from the District Chairpersons. Games and fellowship to follow it will be fun. 

Our correction chair Katie needs volunteers to carry message into RCF and 605 both women and men. Good service 

work and help all of us. 

Sara our treatment chair would like a chairperson to take meetings to Country Oaks and line up speakers for their Tue. 

Meeting. Anyone wanting to take a meeting into a nursing home please contact Sara.  

Those wanting to help out with the Area Fall Conference next Oct. the next meeting will be at 230 on 3/4 at Central 

Discussion we can all help and it will be fun. 

If any Group needs help with anything please contact District 9 and they can help. 

Love and Service, Bill 

  



District 90: Hello Everyone, there are a lot of open positions still, Treasurer, Corrections, 

Accessibilities, Grapevine, and CPC. The Literature position was filled last meeting by Ted from the 

Colona Group. We ask you spread the word about the open positions so hopefully we can get 

them all filled. The DCM is really making an effort to get to all the groups in the district and will be 

providing them with a summary of the Area events as well as his Monthly District Report, “Go 

Richard!”  I thought it was worth mentioning that the was the first speaker meeting taken into the 

Kewanee Life Skills Re-entry Center Jan, 27th and I am looking forward to finding out how that 

went tomorrow at the District Meeting. We are always looking for more volunteers to go into the 

correction facilities. Cabin Fever is Feb. 24th and has a new location just down the street at 107 N. 

Main St. 

  

That’s all I have until next month.  In Love and Service Randy C. 

  

Telephone Chair: Just a reminder that our business meeting will be eery other month. 

From our meeting on Jan. 27, 2018, it was decided that we would give $25 to Intergroup 

  

We are also donating $42 for an urn of coffee to be used at the Anniversary Event. 

  

Our meetings are going well each Saturday morning.  We look forward to finding more 

information on the Fall Conference. 

  

Respectfully submitted, Sue B. 

  

Webmaster Report: Hello Everyone, we had new all-time high of 1424 users which makes 17 

months in a row with over 1000 users. The 2 most active day was Sat. the 20th. We had a pretty 

equal mix between IA and IL meeting lists being visited which is a change from all the IA lists being 

visited more than the IL, “way to go IL.”  I am having internet problems again so I have been really 

late with updates, however, I am getting a new router Thursday, which will be the 4th one, so I 

should be running good for a few months.  

That’s all I have until next month. In Love and Service Randy C. 

GROUP REPORTS: 

  

DeWitt Group: Hi from the DeWitt Group 

Were busy getting ready for our 43th Anniversary on April 6th at Grace Lutheran Camp. 

Fellowship at 500, pot luck supper at 600 and speakers to follow.  We've got fliers out and love to 

have you come as our guest.   

We are speaking at different meeting carrying our experience, strength and hope to the  suffering 

alcoholic. 

Love and Service, Bill 

  

Primary Purpose: Hello Everyone, the Primary Purpose Big Book Study Meeting on Saturday’s at 

2pm is doing better as well as the Monday Speaker Meeting and the Wednesday Night Meeting. 

The Stutsman’s Lodge did get some new people, both Men and Women with very little sobriety. 

We gave put a couple of 1 or 2 month chips and a girl has only 2 weeks so if need a reminder of 

what it’s like we have some newcomer’s that can help you. 

As always, we are looking for Speakers, Sponsors and rides… 

That’s all I have until next month. In Love and Service Randy C. 

  

West End: Westend had elections in January and all positions were filled YAY!!! We have a potluck 

speaker meeting the last Saturday of each month and February speaker is Joe D. from Coal 

Valley group....speaker at 5:30 with potluck to follow at 6:30. There is a raffle for AA literature as 

well the same night. As of January business meeting we have changed our meetings to every 

other month.....with our next one being the 3rd Wednesday of March at 6:45pm. 

  

Old Business:  None      

  

New Business: None 

  



The next Intergroup meeting will be held March 5, 2018, 6:00 pm at the Intergroup Office 

  

  

  
  


